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New WIC Food Package Approved — Healthful Options Added

After lengthy
consideration, the U.S.
Department of Agriculture’s
regulations for new,
improved WIC food
packages were announced
earlier this month. The new
WIC food packages feature
foods of increased
nutritional quality and offer
more choices for
participants. Changes reflect
advances made in nutritional
knowledge and health since
the WIC food packages
were last revised in 1980. In
the new food packages, the
addition of whole grains, a
move to lowfat milk and the
choice of a wide range of
fruits and vegetables allow
WIC to strengthen their
efforts to reduce obesity and
improve nutrition for
participants.

Changes have been
proposed in the WIC food
package for over a decade.
In 2005, the Institute of
Medicine issued a report
with cost-neutral
recommendations for
updating the WIC food
packages based on evolving
dietary guidance and cultural
eating patterns. Public

comment weighed in on the
changes, as USDA received
47,000 comment letters from
individuals and
organizations.

Many of the changes
made are consistent with
recommendations made in
those comments, including
increasing fruits and
vegetables, tofu and soymilk
added to the food package,
retaining strong nutritional
standards and current food
types, increasing participant
choices and expanding
culturally-appropriate food
choices. The reforms will
also provide a wider array of
resources, including WIC
Farmers’ Markets to
increase availability of fruits
and vegetables in low-
income communities. New
food package
enhancements will also
better promote
breastfeeding, with
exclusively breastfeeding
women receiving an
additional $2 in fruit and
vegetable vouchers each
month.

States now have up to 18
months to implement the

changes in the WIC Food
Package. Kansas WIC
Nutrition Services
Coordinator Patricia
Dunavan says the process
of making the changes is
lengthy and will probably
require until the August 2009
deadline. In Kansas, as in
other states, a group of
committed individuals will
convene to support the
implementation process.

“We will work with our
WIC advisory committee,
which is comprised of local
agency advisors as well as a
vendor advisory group, to
develop the new food lists
for Kansas,” Dunavan said.
One next step in
implementation is discussion
at a regional meeting in
Colorado in the spring of
2008, then work continues
with food manufacturers.
The process will go back to
the WIC advisory group for
review of both nutrition and
cost parameters.

Although some changes
were anticipated and can be
readily adopted, others will
require time to meet. One
example is soy milk — the
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definition of the product in
the new regulations does not
meet the criteria of any soy
milk presently on the market,
Dunavan said. “It will take
time to fit all the pieces
together. But we will be
ready to implement the
revisions. The statewide
computing system (used at
each local WIC office) is
ready to handle the changes
now.”

“We are very excited
about the new changes,”
Dunavan said. “The main
benefit is that we will be able
to immediately put into
practice the nutrition
counseling we are currently
doing with WIC clients. We
will be able to provide
nutrition information to the
individual that is tailored to
their needs — and
immediately provide checks
for the foods required for the
changes they need to
make.”
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